Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of meeting  held on Monday 11th January 2016  at 7.00pm at the surgery

	1


	Apologies: 
There were no apologies
	

	2
	The minutes of last meeting and matters arising
A copy of the minutes had been emailed to all members and was taken as read.  There were no matters arising
	7.00 – 7.05



	3
	Chairman's report and topics for discussion
Ian had done an analysis of the usage of the website.  The page views  have increased since it went live and now usually average over 20,000 per month.  It was even viewed on Christmas day when the information about Tai Chi and Extend was the most popular! 

There is a Borough wide PPG meeting on the  28th January. Amanda and Val should be able to accompany Ian to this.
	7.05– 7.20

	4
	Treasurer's report.  .

A Copy had been circulated.  

Ian asked Wim whether in future he could give separate totals for  the Striders and Strollers funds, and the other monies before giving the grand total at the end.  

Ann reported that she had had a donation from the Gentleman's Night Out fund to pay the cost of the hall hire for the Striders and Strollers for next year.

Val had been sent the renewal notice for NAPP which costs £40 per year and it was agreed we would continue our membership for 2016. 
	7.20-7.30

	5
	Items from the Surgery
Early morning surgeries. Dr Reid is continuing to provide 5 early morning appointments a week between 7 and 8 am on Tuesdays and these are proving popular.  It was asked how these were publicised.  At the moment they are only available via the Receptionists as it has to be explained to  patients how to get in when the surgery is not officially open

Books and book cleaning.  Gerald circulated a rota for book cleaning duties for PPG members. The filing boxes have been removed from the book cases as they were not used for the bigger books. Ian wondered whether a carousel could be used in the lower waiting room to hold some books for the children.  Amanda reported that Ellie has checked the boxes in  the doctors' rooms and cleaned them all, plus added this to a monthly room check activity.

Amanda reported on a number of improvements to the surgery, - there is now a baby changer in the disabled toilet, (as a result of a patient's suggestion) and the resuscitation equipment is now stored all together on a trolley.

She mentioned that as a result of changes to the software there have been a few problems with  the efficiency of the system for ordering medication on line.  

Training sessions for Dementia friends was discussed.  While there was general agreement that this would be a good idea there was no decision on a suitable venue.  A lunchtime at the surgery when it is quiet would be one possibility.   Amanda said she would contact the Carers association to see if they had access to meeting rooms and Val will check with the Friends of Dorridge Station to find out about the use of the waiting room in the evening.

In response to a question from Jenny Amanda confirmed that all the consulting and nursing rooms had proper ventilation to ensure smells were extracted.

	7.30 -7.40

	6
	December Open Meeting – feedback and review
Ian had analysed the responses to the feedback form. Most of the attendees had very much enjoyed the afternoon but had not made many suggestions about possible topics for  future meetings though Diabetes was mentioned on a couple of occasions

	7.40-7.55

	7
	AOB
Jenny reported briefly on a meeting she had attended at HEFT


	7.55- 8.00

	8
	Date of next meeting.   

Monday 8th February.  Val, Jenny and Wim all tended their apologies in advance. 
	


